BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held at the Kingswood Community Centre, Westbrook, on Wednesday, 21 February 2018 at 7.30 pm

Present


Chairman



Ward





K Burgess (L) 


Burtonwood 

Vice Chairman

*



M Tarr
 (L)



Westbrook










Council Members

*



Cathy Mitchell (L)


Burtonwood 

*



Ceri Mitchell (L)


Burtonwood

*

J Beavon



Burtonwood 

*



J Joyce (L)



Burtonwood 

*



T O’Neill (L)



Burtonwood 

*



A Guthrie (L) 


Westbrook

*



J Guthrie (L) 



Westbrook
*



S Krizanac (LD) 


Westbrook 




J Tarr (L)



Westbrook

*



G Rowlinson



Westbrook

*



E Rowlinson



Westbrook

*



T Engelke (LD)


Westbrook





Vacancy



Westbrook



*



M Smith (LD)



Old Hall 




*
Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present
Clerk – Julie Pickles

PCSO Neil Samuel


PCSO Neil Brown


Anne Ritchie

Brian Farquhar


Chris Littler

Julie Sharples

Amanda Brotherton

Brian Gallagher
C75
Apologies
An apology for absence had been received from Councillors K Burgess and J Tarr.
C76
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest


No declarations of interests were received.
C77
Community / Policing Issues 

PCSO Neil Samuel and PCSO Neil Brown attended the meeting to give their monthly update;-

Burtonwood
· Increase in burglary in the area
· School parking issues in the village – visited schools.

· Councillor J Joyce reported on the need to place a speed camera on Fir Tree Lane.

Westbrook

· High vis patrols at St Phillips Primary School at start and finish times, after each visit feedback had been given to the business manager and other office staff
· School talks at St Phillips Primary School. Reception Class were spoken to about the role of the Police and Year 6 were given a brief social media input to warn them of the dangers and to help them stay safe
· Regular visits engaging with local businesses in the Westbrook/Gemini area. Particularly when Travellers were on site at Marks & Spencer.
· Regular visits to ‘Your Housing’ in Callands engaging with staff and residents. 3 Police Surgeries have been held this month, from next week will move to Westbrook Library.

· Attended the Old Hall Community Centre where residents from Harlech Close & Cavendish/Gregory came together for a ‘Valentines Social Event’

· Seized a moped displaying ‘L’ plates which had been ridden across a public footpath, with 3 youths on board (2 without helmets)
· Caught 2 male youths smoking cannabis whilst on a high vis foot patrol of the area.

· Attended Westbrook Medical Centre on Sunday approached by a member of the public building reporting building was unsecure. After a search of the building managed to get in touch with the Practice Manager who promptly arrived and secured the premises
· Continued to visiting the Odeon/Costa after reports of ASB of an evening. This appears to have now stopped after one youth was taken home to their parents and spoken to
· Licensed premises in the area approached to request staff input training – this was regarding the sale of alcohol to customers, have since arranged for PC Jukes and the Police Dog Rufus to attend the premises to provide this training
· Been on 2 scene guards, securing the areas of interest and preserving forensic evidence. One where a male was violently attacked on Sankey Valley Park, and another where a male was found deceased in vehicle

· Attended and taken charge of 14 incidents. Investigated 9 separate incidents since the last meeting

Councillor S Krizanac reported on the growing issue of cyclists crossing junction 8 with no lights on their bikes. It was noted that lights had been given out freely to many of the units on Omega.
Councillor A Guthrie reported on the nuisance parking outside St Philips Primary School.
Community Issues

Anne Ritchie and Brian Farquhar attended the meeting to view their objection in relation to the new telecommunications mast that was to be sited at the Burtonwood Community Centre. Mrs Richie reported that they had not received any notification from the Borough Council or the telecommunications company and that they had only found out about the proposal by chance. She had contacted her Ward Councillors but felt that their replies were unsatisfactory. It was noted that planning permission was not required as this was classed permitted development in planning terms.
Chris Littler, Amanda Brotherton and Julie Sharples attended the meeting as users of Kingwood Parish Hall. They requested an allocated space for storage of their equipment. It was noted that this issue had been raised several times but permission had not been grated due to the lack of space available in the centre. It was reported that circumstances at the hall had not changed so unfortunately storage space could not be offered to the group.
C78    Minutes of the Previous Meeting (17 January 2018)


It was resolved by the Council that the minutes from the meeting held on 17 January 2018 were read and approved as a correct and true record
C79
Matters Arising

Nil

C80
Report of the Finance Sub-Committee (21 February 2018)
The Deputy Chairman reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself, Councillor A Guthrie, Councillor G Rowlinson, J Joyce and Councillor J Beavon.
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council.
C80.1 Apologies

Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor K Burgess.
C80.2 Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

Councillor A Guthrie declared an interest in item minute reference C80.3 – Grant application for the Westbrook and Callands Communities – it was noted that Councillor Guthrie took no part in the discussion or decision.

Councillor J Beavon declared an interest in item minute reference C80.3 – Grant application for Burtonwood and Winwick Community Bus – it was noted that Councillor Beavon took no part in the discussion or decision.

C80.3 Application(s) for Grant
Burtonwood Community Centre – Short Matt Bowling Section – to purchase second hand mats and fenders - Request for Grant £500, and it was 
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that a grant of £500 be awarded
Westbrook and Callands Communities – To aid funding in relation to The Third Westbrook Big Party – to purchase second hand mats and fenders - 
Request for Grant £500, and it was 
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that a grant of £500 be awarded

Burtonwood & Winwick Community Bus – To fund ongoing training and uniforms - Request for Grant £480, and it was 
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that a grant of £480 be awarded

C80.4 Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings 


Nil

C80.5 Accounts Requiring Payment (January / February 2018)

Royal Mail Group Freepost 




£   106.44

WBC – Repairs Clay Lane 





£     96.58

WBC – Christmas Tree 





£ 1520.76

WBC – Play Area Inspections 




£   244.51

WBC – Litter Picker Q3 





£ 3900.82 

WJCS Install Xmas Lights 





£   675.00

ABM Fire & Security Kingswood 




£     90.00

Relief Caretaker Kingswood 




£     40.00

D Norris Repairs to Pavilion 




£   120.00

Clerks Expenses Jan / Feb 2018 




£     57.10


Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that all payments are made.

C80.6 Monthly Accounts & Bank Reconciliation (January 2018)
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the month of January 2018 and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the balance be noted and the report be accepted     
C80.7 Kingswood Community Centre
The Clerk reported that there were some small repairs needed to the completed at the premises. 
C80.8 Pavilion Centre
The Clerk reported on the following;-
It was noted that the Clerk had arranged for British Gas to attend the site as a maintenance contract was still ongoing, the engineer attended the site, after 5 hours he could not get the boiler working, he then decided a specific part was needed, this part is now on order. 
C80.9 Play Area – Pavilion
It was noted that some repairs were need to the safety surfaces, these repairs would be ordered in spring. Additionally the large module had now been repaired.
C80.10Play Area – Collins Green
It was noted that some repairs were need to the safety surfaces, these repairs would be ordered in spring.
C80.11Play Area Inspections
Nil
C80.12Fir Tree Community Ground
 Nil

C80.13Pitches
The Clerk reported that the football pitches had been rolled and the rugby pitches had been marked out and rolled.
C80.14Quotations Received

Quotation to replace Kingswood Centre Gas Boiler

(1) L&W £3432.69 inc vat

(2) CH £4644.00 inc vat

(3) BG £4866.53 inc vat
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that an order for the replacement gas boiler be placed with L&W

Quotation for annual Pest Control Maintenance Plan


WBC 12 months on site maintenance plan (rodent cover) £333.33 + vat

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that an order for the a maintenance plan be placed with WBC
C80.15Any Other Business

C80.16Litter Picker
The clerk reported that she had received correspondence from the Borough Council in relation the current litter picker service.

It was noted that from 31 March 2018 the Borough Council would not be renewing the contract with the recruitment agency, it was noted that the Borough Council would still provide the vehicle and the litter picker would still report to the Woolston Depot but the Parish Council would have to make an arrangement with the recruitment agency directly and it was 
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the clerk contact the recruitment agency to continue the service directly
C80.17Parish Council Vacancy – Westbrook Ward  

The clerk reported that she had received confirmation from the Borough Council that a request for an election had not been received.

The Clerk reported that she would advertise the vacancy by way of co-option and that this co-option would take place at the next meeting of the Parish Council if an expression of interest had been received. It was further noted that any interested party would be requested to attend the meeting scheduled for 21 March 2018.    
C81
Report of the Planning Sub Committee 21 February 2018
Councillor Ceri Mitchell reported verbally on the Planning Sub-Committee   meeting attended by himself, Councillor J Guthrie, Councillor T O’Neill and Councillor T Engelke and it was  
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub-Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council.
C81.1 Apologies
No apologies for absence had been received.
C81.2 Declarations of Interest

It was noted that no declarations of interest had been received. 

C81.3 Documents Received

0 General Item of Correspondence 

5 Domestic Planning Applications
5 Non Domestic Planning Applications

0 Prior Notifications under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Certificates of Lawfulness Of Proposed Development

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved

0 The Planning Inspectorate

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representation

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry
5 Enforcement Notices Closed 

5 Enforcement Noticed Opened 
0 WBC Development Control Agenda

0 WBC Cat D Listing

0 Ward List

Recommended by the Planning Sub-Committee that the documents received be noted 
C81.4 Planning Applications 

2018/32068 – Thomas Hardy, Brewery Offices, Bold Lane – Proposed development of the car park on Green Belt land and associated landscaping and drainage and it was 

Recommended by the Planning Sub-Committee that the Parish Council objects to this planning application due to building in the green belt
C82
Correspondence 
1. Letter of Thanks – V Woodward

2. WBC  - Notice of Casual Vacancy

3. Burtonwood Community Centre – Tel Mast

4. Burtonwood Community Centre – Tel Mast

5. Burtonwood Community Centre – Tel Mast

6. ICO – Data Protection

7. WBC – Pennington Lane Structural Maintenance

8. WBC – Local Plan Programme Update

9. WBC – Draft Housing Strategy

10. Email – Michael Hardiman / Request

Resolved by the Council that the above documents received be    noted 

C82.1
Correspondence No 10
The clerk reported that a request had been submitted by Michael Hardiman to site a bench in Gorsey Lane park in memory of his recently deceased nephew Ryan Diamond and it was 

Resolved by the Parish Council that the request be allowed

C83
Burtonwood Reports / Updates
Councillor Cathy Mitchell reported on a future traffic calming meeting that would take place on 5 March 2018. 
Resolved that Councillor Mitchell’s report be noted
Councillor John Joyce reported on the state of Farmers Lane and the need to have it closed while the area was cleaned, he also reported that lamp post No 1 was still not working and illegal signage 
Resolved that Councillor Joyce’s report be noted
C84   Old Hall Reports / Updates
Nil 

C85
Westbrook Reports / Updates

Councillor J Guthrie reported that the Westbrook Community Orchard had now been planted which had attracted local and national press coverage, it was also reported that the 1st litter pick by the Friends of the Westbrook Orchard Group was scheduled to take place on 3 March. Additionally Councillor Guthrie reported on her last Ward surgery, concerns were forwarded in relation to graffiti on the Red Bridge.

Resolved that Councillor J Guthrie’s report be noted

Councillor G Rowlinson reported on the state of the road adjacent to the new housing near to Omega South, Councillor J Guthrie reported that a scheduled clean of that section of the road was imminent.

Resolved that Councillor G Rowlinson and Councillor J Guthrie’s report be noted

The meeting closed at 8.55 pm. 

Signed as a true record……..…………….



                                                                                 Cllr M Tarr    
Deputy Chairman

     21 March 2018
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